Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
John Maloney, John Scullion, Iona John, David Walsh, John O’Brien, Margaret Denny,

 Dennis Carroll, John McNeela, Dorothy Dodkins, Edward More, Julius Idon, Robert Greene,

 Michael Keohane,  Mary Adlington, James Winters, Stanley Burke and Joseph Carey, 
Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Fr Paul Dynan, Joanne Fitzsimmons, 
Veronica Flood, Margaret Harvey, Fr Liam Hayes, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, 
Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,
 Mrs D Langan, Fr Jean-Laurent Marie, Bina McCarthy, Fr John McKeon, Patricia Medlin,
 Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere,
 Bernadette O’Sullivan, Terry Raftery, Samantha Rowe, Anna Maria Sposito, Peggy Squires, 
Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Stephen Toye, 
Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam,
Lenten Lunches

Lenten Lunches continue every Saturday between 12noon and 2pm, in the Parish Centre. Please come along and enjoy a great value lunch and a chat with friends whilst raising money for good causes. We raise funds for The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society and several local charities. Any donations for raffle prizes would be very welcome on the day. Why not treat your family or friends to lunch? We look forward to seeing you.
CAFOD Lent Fast Day raised £995.18. Bless you for your generosity. 

Thank you The family of Mary Hines would like to thank everyone for their kind messages of sympathy, prayers, Mass cards, and flowers. £700 was donated towards the work of the Romford Salvation Army. God Bless.

Gift Aid If you use the weekly offertory envelopes, please collect your new box of envelopes from the Porch. If you have any queries please contact Tony Hable our Gift Aid organiser at romford-giftaid@dioceseofbrentwood.org or the Parish Office on 01708 740308.

New Readers There will be an information and practice session for all new readers and any existing readers, on Saturday 4th April from 11am – 12.30pm in the Church. All are welcome.

Parish Sick List The following names will be removed from the parish Sick List unless Fr Tom or the parish office are informed otherwise: Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, Jose De Abreu, Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood, Ben Holmes, Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Patricia Medlin, Teishan Mulholland, Chioma Onwumere, Anna Sposito, Chris Surtees and Andrew Todd.
Lenten Reconciliation Service will take place in the church on Tuesday 24th March at 7pm. 

PETALS, meeting for Easter flowers at Julie Smith’s house, Tuesday 17th March, 7.30. Bring lots of ideas! Also, there is a list of weddings for you all, in the letter rack, in the church porch. There have been some additions and some changes to the rota, so please check everything!    Julie.
Parish Men’s Group – Thursday 19th March Our next Parish Men’s meet-up will take place on the Feast of St. Joseph. This will be an opportunity for men in the Parish to pray, socialise and build fellowship. All over 18 are welcome. We will meet at 7.45pm in the Church to reflect on the example of St Joseph, followed by refreshments in the parish centre. Please come along! Any questions, email colinandvictoria@virginmedia.com. 

Caritas Theatre Group Many years ago the group folded. However, during the clear up of the Parish Hall a ‘hoard’ of photographs and memorabilia was discovered. If anyone in the parish would like to sort through and create albums of the history of this group, please speak to Fr Tom or contact the parish office.

Bingo Come and join us for Bingo on Thursday 19th March, 7.30pm for 8pm start in the Parish Centre. All welcome. 

 St Peter's Parents Association Quiz and Curry evening 27th March - Please come and join us for an evening of curry and quizzing.  Doors open at 7pm with curry served at 7.30pm, followed by the Quiz.  The cost is £15 for Curry and Quiz or £5 for Quiz only.  Maximum of 8 people per table and please being your own drink.   It would be great to see you there and if you're interested in attending please contact Claire Clist on 07921 511 442 before 19th March.     
Planting trees for the future The Woodland Trust have granted 105 trees to Walsingham House at Abbotswick, and we need a helping hand to plant them. Saturday 28th March, 9.30am-5pm. Come with a spade, and some sandwiches. Please email josephbeattie@dioceseofbrentwood.org or call 01277373959. The planting area includes beehives and a ditch, so is not suitable for young children.  

LENTEN TALKS – THE YEAR OF THE GOD WHO SPEAKS  18th and 25th March at 7pm at Christ the Eternal High Priest, Gidea Park, Fr Adrian Graffy will speak about ‘The Great Johannine Gospels’. Please book your place by email to GPstudydays@gmail.com or by phone to 01708 449914. 

The Angelus and The Dowry of Mary England has been known as the ‘Dowry of Mary’ for up to 1,000years, going back to the time of St Edward the Confessor (1042-1066). On the Feast of Corpus Christi, 1381, King Richard II dedicated England to Mary as ‘her dowry.’On 29th March 2020, England will be rededicated as the ‘Dowry of Mary’. 

The Billericay Padre Prayer Group invites you to a Day of Devotion to the Divine Mercy led by Father Stewart Foster at Walsingham House at Abbotswick on  Sunday 19th April. 10.30am for 11am start – 3.30pm. Tea/coffee available but please bring a packed lunch. Please ring Claire Wallis on 01277 658783 or send a text to 07795417420 if you are intending to come. All are welcome
This Week in Church
Saturday 14th               6.30pm   
William & Patrick Branney (F)     
Sunday 15th               
9.30am
The People of the Parish   


11.30am Vocations to the Priesthood & Religious Life(KSC)
Monday 16th                
12noon
Nicola Gaide RIP (Herbert)  
Tuesday 17th     
Church is open for private prayer  
Wednesday 18th          
12noon
Eileen & Timothy Scannell RIP (Scannell)   

Thursday 19th     
Church is open for private prayer

Friday 20th                    12noon
Andrew Corbett RIP (Corbett) 
Saturday 21st                6.30pm   
The People of the Parish   

Sunday 22nd               
9.30am
Elisabeth Tanner RIP (Courtney) 

11.30am
Tom Murnane RIP (Angela & Jim) 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm
or by appointment with Fr Tom.
What’s On?
Mon 16th  
Scouts
6.45pm-9pm
Parish Centre
Tues 17th     Parent & Toddler Group
9.45am-11.45am 

SVP
3pm
Parish Centre


Beavers/Cubs
5pm-8.15pm
Parish Centre
Weds 18th 
Golden Club
1pm-3pm
Parish Centre


Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Centre


RCIA
7.45pm
Parish Centre

Thurs 19th 
Hospital 
pm
London


Men’s Group
7.45pm
Church


Bingo
7.30pm
Parish Centre
Fri 20th 
Marriage Preparation
6pm
Priest’s House
Sat 21st  
Lenten Lunches 
12pm-2pm
Parish Centre 

Marriage Preparation 
12pm, 1pm & 2pm
Priest’s House

Sun 22nd      
Legion of Mary
After 11.30am Mass
Parish Centre 

Rainbows/Brownies
2pm-5pm
Parish Centre 

  
Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend 1st March   
  Envelopes: £585.05      Cash: £509.33  Standing orders to 5th December £1,632.52
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   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield 


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop.
We are part of the Romford Parishes Partnership within the Havering Deanery, together with 
 Christ the Eternal High Priest, Corpus Christi, Most Holy Redeemer & St Dominic. 
We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

The Third Sunday of Lent (A)
15th March 2020 
For this and the following two Sundays we shall be hearing lengthy passages from the Gospel of John, chosen to help us prepare for Easter and the celebration of our new life in Jesus Christ. Due to the length of the reading only the opening verses are given here (verses 5-15). You are invited to complete the reading, which ends in verse 42, in your own Bible. The Samaritan woman gradually learns more about Jesus and what he offers her. Her journey reflects our own journey of faith. The dialogue begins with Jesus seeking a drink and then offering 'living water' to the woman. Water gives life. The 'living water' given by Jesus points to eternal life. As the dialogue continues it is established that Jesus is not only a prophet, but the Messiah. The woman's eyes are gradually opening, enough for her to go and tell her townspeople. At the end they too come to believe, not simply due to her testimony but because they have themselves heard the preaching of Jesus. In the middle of the chapter we hear about the need to worship 'in spirit and truth' (verse 23). Jesus comes, and this chapter shows it, to bring together the Jews, the Samaritans and all the nations of the earth in the worship of the one, true God. 
Parish Centre Update,

Many thanks again to everyone who came and helped with such joy and willingness last Saturday; the hall was cleared and everything arranged in the Parish Centre by lunchtime, and that is a testimony to how many people came along. There may well be similar occasions in the future – this was a great beginning! Many thanks also to James Perry who has undertaken the works in the parish centre that have helped with the facilities there, so we can use it safely for the next few months. In a very short time he and his team have made a great difference. 

As we now have many more groups using just one kitchen, that is rather small, we have cleared out all of the old and rather random crockery items, and bought 100 mugs. These, together with a good set of plates and sideplates, are for the use of all groups. There is simply not enough storage space for each group to have “their own” cupboard so please don’t label anything for exclusive use. We will also purchase tea and coffee for all groups, simply asking for a small donation from each group as and when you are able to make it. There is a separate cupboard for plastic beakers for younger children.

Architects visited on Thursday morning and we shared the “wish list” with them (from the recent meeting of group leaders and premises Committee, in last week’s newsletter). They love the site, and will help us to make good plans; as soon as these are ready as a “first draft” then we will share them with you, in meetings where you will have ample opportunity to offer comments and further suggestions. 

In the meantime please speak to any of the premises committee – Fr Tom, 

Fr Dominic, Mark O’Donoghue, Julia Pitkin and John Swallow with any comments, suggestions or questions. 

Sign of Peace during Mass The traditional exchange of the sign of peace at Mass is suspended but forms of exchange without contact are acceptable. 
Eucharistic Ministers Following guidelines from the Catholic Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales, for the foreseeable future we will no longer use the Chalices at Mass. Communion will be under one kind only and the host is to be given on the hand only. When giving communion in the hand, seek to ensure you place the host in the hand of the recipient in such a way that you do not touch their hands. Ministers must sanitise their hands before and after distributing communion. In view of the above we will only require Number 1 and 2 Ministers if Fr Tom is celebrating Mass and Number 1 Minister if Fr Dominic is celebrating. 
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The principle measures are:

The exchange of the sign of peace at Mass is
suspended.

Giving the Precious Blood to the people at Mass is
suspended.

Holy water is to be removed from the stoups.
Holy Communion is given in the hand only.

Clergy and extraordinary ministers should wash or
sanitise their hands before and after distributing
Communion.

It is inevitable that some parishioners will find these
restrictions difficult, so | would encourage you to be sensitive
when explaining them to your people. This is particularly
important when asking them to refrain from exercising a right
which the Church gives them.

Please keep in your prayers those who are sick and those who
have died, as we continue to pray for a swift conclusion to this
crisis.

Yours in Christ and Mary,

+Alan, sm




